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Martha,

Good morning. Good to hear from you.

Beginning construction remains our goal for 2022. There remains possibility for inspections in the
second half of 2022 though we cannot say definitely this will happen at this stage.

Thanks,

John

Azarga$§,

John M. Mays

Chief Operating Officer

Azarga Uranium Corporation/Powertech USA Inc.
P.O. Box 448

Edgemont, SD 57735

(605) 662-8308

(720) 415-0426 Cell
jmays@powertechuranium.com

Wwvv.azargauranium.com

From: "Poston-Brown, Martha" <Martha.Poston-Brown@nrc.gov>
Date: Wednesday, May 26, 2021 at 6:06 AM

To: John Mays <jmays@ powertechuranium.com>

Subject: Plans for Calendar Year 2022 - Dewey Burdock site

Mr. Mays -

Good Morning! Once again, the NRC regional office is starting to think about what might
sites might need inspections during CY2022. | know when we exchanged emails last year,
you indicated that you were hoping to start construction for the Dewey Burdock site
sometime in calendar year 2022 (CY2022). Is that still the estimated start for construction?
Does the region does need to plan for any construction or pre-operational inspections in
CY2022 for the site? Or has the schedule slipped and we do not need to plan any
inspections for the site in CY20227? If you would be so kind as to let me know. It would be
greatly appreciated. Thank you so much.
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Marti

Martha Poston-Brown

Health Physicist

Uranium Recovery and Materials Decommissioning Branch
Decommissioning, Uranium Recovery and Waste Programs Division
Office of Nuclear Materials Safety and Safeguards



